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Rotary Foundation Minute 
You may have received this information already from our Rotary Foundation Chair Ian Riseley, but I think 
it bears repeating. 
  
As a global humanitarian organization, Rotary continually takes action to help communities in need. The 
Rotary Foundation has established two temporary funds to support immediate relief efforts in Pakistan 
and Ukraine. In Pakistan, a severe monsoon season has caused devastating floods and affected millions 
of people. In Ukraine, the ongoing war has led to a continued humanitarian crisis. We’ll begin 
fundraising efforts soon to finance disaster response grants from these funds.  
  
The Pakistan Flood Response Fund will help communities recover from the disaster that displaced 
people and destroyed crops. It will accept contributions until 31 December 2023 and distribute grants 
until 30 June 2024 or until the funds are spent. Any unused money will be transferred to the general 
Disaster Response Fund.  
 
The Ukraine Response Fund will also accept contributions to support grants for districts affected by the 
war. It will operate on the same schedule as the Pakistan fund, accepting donations until 31 December 
2023 and awarding grants until 30 June 2024 or until the money is spent. Any unused funds will also be 
transferred to the Disaster Response Fund. 
  
Visit Rotary.org to learn more about the Disaster Response Fund. 
  
Until next week (I hope to see you on Saturday!) 
PDG Zoë 
Rotary District 7170 Foundation Chair 
Rotary Club of Unadilla, NY  


